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 Published by the Public Relations Office
Louis B. Connelly, Director

Volume 8 Number 2 October, 1977

UNIVERSITY AIMS TO DEVELOP HUB MARINE CONSORTIUM

A one-day workshop aimed at developing a marine education
consortium among Boston area colleges and universities has been
scheduled for Dec. 1 at M.I.T.'s Endicott House in Dedham.

Suffolk University, along with the MIT Sea Grant Office, the
New England Aquarium and the Massachusetts Marine Educators have
combined forces for the initial meeting, according to Dr. Arthur J.  
West of the Biology Department. Some 100 area institutions have
been invited to send representatives.

West, who is the workshop coordinator, is hopeful that a
cooperative program can be established. Papers from marine
education experts will be distributed at the workshop.

Among the topics to be discussed will be the need for an
inter-institutional base for cooperation in marine education;
existing models of inter institutional educational programming and
resources presently available; and development and implementation
of cooperative multi-disciplinary marine education programs.

Dr. West said the purpose of the workshop is to develop an
undergraduate model for colleges and universities around Boston.

*  We hope to build upon another earlier beneficial experience
the university had as a member of the New Hampshire Marine Sciences
Consortium involving 10 New England institutions and utilizing the
facilities of Suffolk's Robert S. Friedman Laboratory at Cobscook
Bay, Maine, Dr. West said.

A "There are limited capabilities in marine education, he
noted. "By sharing or pooling resources, it could be beneficial
to many schools." He pointed out that Suffolk, for example, does
not have a geology or oceanography program;  If we were in a
consortium our resource potential might be expanded," West said.
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 which Harvard Law Prof. Emeritus
Paul A. Freund spoke. . . Forty 
five new members of Volume XII
were introduced and for the first
time, two brothers, Larry and John
Boyle, are among the members. . .

LYNCH T0 RETIRE Prof. Louise Weinberg has an article
published in the July issue of the

John W. Lynch, law Stanéoad Law Review. . . The
librarian since April, 1967, Suffolk Law Forum's first speaker,
will retire from that position 'Atty. Joseph Oteri, played to an
in December, overflow gathering as he discussed

marijuana laws Oct. 13. . 
"I've had a very fond

association with Suffolk for 10 BRODY, WIFE CO AUTHOR BOOK
years," Lynch commented upon ,
his impending retirement. Law Professor Al Brody is a
 I've made many friends among non smoker. His wife, Betty,
both law and college faculty smoked regularly until numerous
and the administration and will household debates caused them both
have some fine memories. to consider the legal rights of

non smokers.
Lynch, 65, was the first

librarian for the Law School The result: A paperback book
(prior to his arrival duties written by the Brodys and published
were combined with the college by Avon Books, entitled The Lega 
librarian). During his tenure, RightA 05 Non SmoheaA.
the law library grew from
30,000 volumes to 90,000 and Brody, who recently spoke at  
facilities were greatly the Babton Giobe'é Book Fair,
expanded. explained, "In most arguments

against smoking, the focus has
A judge advocate in the largely been on health reasons, but

U.S. Army for nearly 20 years, v///the legal question is equally im-
serving throughout the world,,__ portant. We consider not only
Lynch also has practiced pai ate health dangers, but economic prob 
law and was librarian at lems as well and statutes and
Middlesex County Law Library existing and potential judicial
before coming to Suffolk. remedies.

Lynch has lived in  We think we bring out in the
Charlestown for many years and open a lot of things people are
walks to school every day. thinking but are not articulating.
He and his wife, Frances, have While the book is legal, it is
bought a home in Isle of written for a lay audience. 

 Palms, S.C. They'll move there
after the first of the year. . . Betty Brody, who has since quit

smoking, is also a lawyer and a 1971
HONORS FOR CELLA - For the Suffolk Law School graduate. . .

second time in four years, the * * * *
Suffolk Law Review has honored The Law School kicked off its
Prof. Alexander J. Cella with 1977 78 Annual Fund with a dinner at
its annual Outstanding Service the McDermott Conference Room with
Award. Cella, Law Review National Chairman Ron Wysocki
adviser, received the award at (JD '72) welcoming local Fund leaders
the Fall dinner Saturday at to discuss this year's drive. . .

, #
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 ADMINISTRATIVE SALARY EVALUATIONS WILL BEGIN OCT. 31

The Evaluation Committee selected for the wage/salary program
for members of the administration will begin meetings on Oct. 31,
Personnel Officer Judy Minardi has announced.

The program will be conducted by Hay Associates, one of the
10 largest consulting firms in the country, and is designed to
establish an equitable salary strueture within the administration.
Hay previously conducted a similar study of clerical and support-
ive staff positions.

Selected for the evaluation committee were Dean Michael R.
Ronayne of Liberal Arts; Dean Richard L. McDowell of the Business
School; Dean David J. Sargent of the Law School; William F.
Coughlin, director of college admissions; Ellen B. Peterson, '
director of alumni activities; Paul Ryan, business manager; and
Jane Morris, law librarian.

The committee is expected to hold weekly meetings and hopes
to complete its evaluations by the first week of December. It
will be directed by Joan Varga of Hay Associates. Personnel
Officer Minardi will join the meetings for informational purposes.

Based on the job evaluations and a salary survey of compar-
able positions in the outside market, Hay Associates will make
recommendations to the University for salary ranges, implementa-
tion of the new program and methods of handling salary increases. .
The recommendations will go to the Board of Trustees by February.

All 60 administrative positions were examined and defined by
a job analysis committee made up of Hay representatives and the
following members of the University administration: College
Placement Director James G. Woods; University Development Director
Frank L. Whitson; College Librarian Edmund G. Hamann; Asst. Law
Placement Director Elizabeth K. McCombs; College Admissions
Counselor Martha H. Barrett; Law Admissions Asst. Director Marjorie
A. Cellar and Minardi.

* * * 4(- . '

liiiéig!  iii§§§>,. UNITED WAY DRIVE IS UNDERWAY AT SUFFOLK .

The 1977 United Way is well on its way to its $18.6 million
goal and Suffolk University is being asked to do its fair share. A
year ago university participation climbed to 55 per cent and.we are
hoping to better that this year.

If you have not returned your pledge cards to the Public
Relations Office, 3rd Floor, 100 Charles River Plaza, please do so
now. This year for your convenience, a list of the benefiting
agencies is available and you may direct your pledge to a parti-
cular favorite.
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NOV. 3 - Suffolk Law Forum features Chief Justice Edward F.
Hennessey of the Massachusetts Supreme Judicial Court speaking
on  Constitutional Reform." Room 208 at 5 p.m.

' NOV. 4  The Suffolk Theatre Company presents the Boston
premiere of The Wagen at 8 p.m. in the Auditorium. This Mark
Medoff play is directed by David A. Dorwart, new director of
theatre workshop, and is a brightly inventive comedy drama of
betting and bedding. All faculty and staff are offered compli 
mentary tickets for the opening performance only. There will
be a Charge for ensuing performances which will be given ,
Saturday, Nov. 5, Sunday, Nov. 6 (5 p.m.) and Monday, Nov. 7,
Nov. 11-14 and Nov. 18-21. General admission is $4, but
Dorwart points out that through ARTS/Boston, a non-profit group
dedicated to developing the arts, discount vouchers are
available entitling the holder attendance at the Suffolk pro 
duction along with other events in the area. Contact Dorwart
at Ext. 282 for additional information.

NOV. 9  The 1977 Bloomfield Memorial Lecture, University
Auditorium 6 p.m. Franklin A. Lindsay, chairman of the board of
Itek Corp., will give the lecture entitled,  The Growing
Conflict between National Governments and International Corpora-
tions."  

NOV. 10  Chemistry Department presen D . David C. Locke of
the City University of New York discus Hg 'The Saccharine Ban  
Should the FDA Protect Us from Ourselw2:::55:enton 337 at l p.m.

 Down East raconteur-humo ist arshall Dodge of
"Bert and I" recording fame will appear un er the auspices of
the Humanities Club in Fenton 6368 at lk .m.

 Paul Rich, special assistant to the general manager,  
WCVB TV Channel 5, discusses "Violence and Television, 7:30 p.m.
University Auditorium. Sponsored by American Society for the
Prevention of Violence.

NOV. 14-18  Italian Week. Featuring exhibits, Italian food,
 wine-tasing seminar and lectures by following faculty: Judith

Elmusa, Raymond Parks, Agnes Bain, William Sahakian, Cleophas
Boudreau, Gary Castanino, David Robbins, Dion Archon and John
Cavanagh. Special attraction: Nov. 15, l to 2:15 p.m. in
Auditorium, The Hon. John Volpe, former Governor and Ambassador
to Italy. Open to the public. Also Thursday, Nov. 17 the
Federico Fellini film La Sthada will be shown from 1 to 2:30 p.m.

NOV. 29  DEC. 2  Japan Week, featuring special exhibits, and
on Tuesday, Nov. 29 at l p.m. in President's Conference Room Dr.
Edwin O. Reischauer speaking on "The Tokugawa Legacy in Modern
Japan and on Thursday, Dec. 1 at l p.m. Mrs. Henry Swaebe on
"Japanese Flower Arranging."

#
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LIZ PARKES of the Women's
Program Center calls attention to
the group's meetings Thursdays from
1 to 2 p.m. in Fenton 338A and

It's flu shot time again, Tuesday from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. in
and Nurse MARY GIBBONS reminds the Counseling Center Career
us that a bivalent A/B type Library. . . Add the names of DR.
influenza vaccine is available ARTHUR J. WEST and DR. DION J.
to all of the S.U. community in ARCHON to the latest who b Who Ln
Room 104 of the Fenton Building. 'the EaAt. Archon has also been
The vaccine is not the Swine flu elected adviser of the newly
type. The State Department of established Hellenic Culture Club
Health recommends that those and the Political Science As ocia 
over 60 or younger persons with tion. . . Our deepest sym thies
chronic heart or lung disease to DR. CLEOPHAS BOUDREA
get the vaccine. Cost is $1.50 Modern Languages on the s of his
and it is given by appointment... wife Larita. . . ASSOC TE DEAN
Poetry lovers enjoyed a rare JOSEPH H. STRAIN will speak on
treat last Thursday night with professional development at the
the appearance of Pulitzer-prize 39th annual convention of the
winner Gwendolyn Brooks thanks Association for Continuing Educa 
to the combined efforts of ED tion in Montreal this week. . .
CLARK, the English Department, ' Two of DR. EDWARD HARTMANN'S books
L.I.F.E. Committee, the Museum are slated for reprinting in 1978.
of Afro-American History and They are Amenicanb 640m Wakeb,
Student Government Association being reprinted by Octagon Books
and Lecture Committee. . . and A HLAZony 05 Amenican Immigna-
Speaking of poetry, DR. ROBERT 110 to be r r'nted in an -
JOHNSON'S volume, BzoMomA 05 enlarge e 't' by Lerner Books,
the Apnicot, is in its second Inc. 0 Men olis. Hartmann's
edition and JAMES MARTIN will Moveme t ,/ mem cam ze the
have a new poem appearing in Immighant (1967) iS Still in
Poexay Magazine. . .  print. . .

vjhmvv

A SUN beam to the student DICK BRAY of Journalism grew
station WSUB TV and V CTORIA up with recently retired Marquette
FISKE for their suppo t of the Champion basketball coach Al McGuire
American Lung Associ tion's and has written a piece on boyhood
bike 'n' hikeathon Obt. 29 and memories of McGuire in the Madison,
encouragement of stddent groups Wisc. CapLIaK Timeé. . . Education's
to participate and party for BARBARA L. ASH recently presented a
local participants. . . If you workshop for business educators at

» think you called the World Holliston Junior College. . . The
Series right, you'll have to go German group of Modern Languages
some to beat TOM WALSH of has a new foreign student assistant,
Athletics. He not only picked ERNESTINE INZINGER from University of
the Yankees in six games but Salzburg, Austria. She's a third
predicted Reggie Jackson would semester journalism government
be the star. . . student. . .

C ( onA1QuLé ad I *1tx C u)
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DR FRAN BURKE \/ ' °. , Chair The Bu31ness School has received

person of Public Management, a $4000 grant from the Department of
happy to announce that Michae Elder Affairs for a training program
Sullivan, MPA '76, has been in accounting for elder program
selected as a Ford Fellow, a managers. LEA JOHNSON will direct
first for aaz f §>studan u . the program. The grant was prepared
DR. KEN GARNI of the University by the CBA and Development Department...
Counseling Center, has been HAROLD M. STONE of Business will be
named to the University and moderator at a Saturday session of the
College Counseling Center  25th annual Accountants Educational
Accrediting Board of the Inter- Conference Nov. 18 19 and BOB WAEHLER
national Association of will be a speaker. . . DR. PAUL KORN
Counseling Services. He pre of the Counseling Center directed a
sented a paper on  The High workshop on communication for 15
Cost of Student Advocacy: How students. The program was sponsored
to Prevent It at the annual by New Directions and the Psychology
conference at Kiawah Island, Club. . . DICK JONES' weekly trips
S.C. . . In the same depart- down Memory Lane in the Su go h
ment, DR. JOAN MacVICAR took Jounna provide a lot of nostalgia.
part in a five-day workshop for Plenty of interesting trivia can be
continued training in psycho- gleaned from the S.U. archivist's
synthesis in Rye, N.Y. and DR. holdings. . . Even back in 1951, the
BETTY DeGUGLIELMO conducted a Suffolk Debating Team was competing in
presentation on  Memory national tournaments at B.U. and Uni-
Techniques at the regional versity of Vermont. . . Jane Wyman
convention of Phi Alpha Theta was coming to Suffolk to be honored
in Hyannis. . . GLEN following her Academy Award portrayal
LEWANDOWSKI of Education has in Johnny BeZinda. . . Baseball's '
been appointed chairman of the Ted Williams Visiting the school to
Citizens Advisory Committee on become an honorary member of the
Curriculum and Instruction in Varsity Club, and blonde Joan Blondell,
Haverhill. He also has pub a siren of the day, crowning Miss
lished an article,  Learning Suffolk at the annual ball. . .
Disabilities Certification: A Associate Law Dean MALCOLM DONAHUE
Needed Revision in the Reading coaching the Suffolk soccer team. . .
Teacher , journal of the The S.U. Jouhna predicting Truman to
International Reading Associa~ beat Dewey, only collegiate paper to
tion. . . do so. . . That was the post World

War II era when eX-G.I.'s flooded the
campuses, and a lot of veteran faculty

DOROTHY WERTZ of Sociology remember the days well  two in partic 
discussed her new book, Lying- ular  ARTHUR WEST of Biology and BEN
In: A Hiétony 06 Chi£dbinth in DIAMOND of Business, both of whom were
Amenica, at a meeting of members of the '51 class. . . And

' Sociologists for Women in what is becoming somewhat amazing  in
Society at Boston College. . . this era of expansion and space prob 
The Athletic Department is lems - all that activity in both
offering a beginners tennis college and law school was crammed
clinic for women starting into just one little building at the
Nov. 7. Contact ANN GUILBERT corner of Temple and Derne Streets. . .
.for details. . . See you next month. . .

#
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